> Thank You for BEAMS Bibles

// D
ar DOnOr

/
H e | €8s
Thank you for the Bible you %a\je rrrf‘\& L
This Bible will help me greatly \n V| The oo™ hear, o gen -
knowledge of God. and |y - 2 Sour N [y oo OSIty gin
. lgnfﬁca tPEaSUre .Ce o ’nSp,' ul a fiy mdneSS of the
Ramon Rodrigle Commr‘fmm "MPact o:i Slways Y;ano,, ang gi,'for Yo suhave
i han ent Sy Ur dop Idan Port
paraguay; South America. o f:: You a4, nsha,,,ng 8, ang ton g for my
Sii ©8s yo O your 1.; rd of gratefu, ade 5
i Neerg| U for " kin G . for
er:
y

Thank
you fo
us. We use tl‘ the

and Hij
His plan for their iy

) atef
!sS;Onary‘,‘\} hearts,

family in Guyanea',; and Charlene s

2s.

Attached are sOMe recent photos from Cho-
|uteca Honduras. The mail postmaster beg-
ging for 2 bibles. Didn't even get out of post
office. Amen. The tire shop | frequent, the ==
mechanics gleeful and prayed after receiving I
bibles. Thank you for being faithful toward us
with scriptures. Over a dozen church plants
so far... enjoy and please keep US in prayer.
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Unworthy servants to @ worthy Saviour,
Barry and Lisa Ritchie
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July 2025 Prayer Letter
Dear Partners of the BEAMS Ministry, Dr. Arthur & Sis. Rhonda Lockard
Greetings in the name of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ!

It's amazing to consider that we have already completed half of 2025. It feels like we just wrapped up
the National BEAMS Bible Conference—and now we're preparing for it once again.

Summer break is always an exciting time at the BEAMS Headquarters. The number of visitors
increases, bringing new energy to our campus. Our home church, Faith Baptist, hosts the annual Deep
South Youth Conference, which always brings a buzz of activity. We were also privileged to host two
Christian college tour groups in our guest rooms—it's a blessing to serve them, though | must admit,
seeing all those college students makes me feel a bit older!

BEAMS Bible distributors and missionaries to Mexico, Dan and Carrie Kaighen, recently stopped by
Headquarters to pick up a printer donated by Bible Baptist Church of Spanish Fort, Alabama, under the
leadership of Pastor Ullo. In addition to their work distributing BEAMS Bibles and supporting churches
and pastors, God has blessed them with a tract printing ministry. It was a joy to see them and receive
a brief update on the Lord’s work in Mexico.

Bro. Mike Schorr and the Seeds of Grace transport ministry shipped three pallets of Spanish Bibles for
missionary Joe Hendrigsman in Mexico. Lord willing, we are close to finalizing the paperwork to load
and ship a container for Team Ghana. Bro. Osgood and | have been diligently working through the
challenges, this has certainly been the most difficult container shipment in terms of paperwork we've
encountered to date.

Rhonda and | have had the opportunity to be home for the past few weeks, which has been a blessing.
We've been able to visit local churches when not sidelined by the sinus issues that have been affecting
many in our area. We'll close out the month traveling to Tennessee and Pennsylvania.

Thank you for your continued prayers and support of the BEAMS ministry.
Your partnership means so much as we labor together to get the Word of
God into the hands of those who need it most.
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For Souls and Bibles, 2025 VBS PROJECT
Dr. Arthur J. Lockard, Jr. -
Psalm 119:130

Sending the Whole Bible to the Whole World!



